DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 19, 2010
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Sarg, Thompson and Weir
Members Excused: Lank, Keithley, Newstadt, Wasson and Timberman
Staff Present: Davila and Quinlan
Guests: Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Ed Moczulski (LP Lo-DEL), Eugene Hebert (MOWW), Rich Robichaud (DELVETS), Bettylou Evans (American Legion), and Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director) 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nations Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. Moczulski reported that Rich Pokorny the Director for Home of the Brave has retired and the new director is Brenda Sullivan. Brenda would like to extend an invention to all Commissioners to attend a surprise retirement party for Rich on February 6, 2010, at the Milford Senior Center, 5:00 pm.  Please RSVP to Brenda in advance. 
Mr. Hebert reported that on December 7, 2009, Commissioner Lank and he attended Pearl Harbor Commemoration at the Delaware Veterans Home and the Wreaths Across America at the Southern Cemetery the following day. In April, the Military Order of the World Wars will be changing their meeting dates from the third Tuesday to the second Tuesday so as not to conflict with the Commission meetings.  On June 6, 2010, the MOWW will hold a ceremony at the Delaware Veterans Home to present their crest. 
Mr. Robichaud reported that their post donated over $3,000 for “Toys for Tots”, as well as two barrels of toys. They also served lunch at the VA Hospital prior to the holidays.
Ms. Quinlan answered questions on the Delaware Veterans Home Monthly Update and conveyed an item request from the residents of the Home. There was discussion about the request, as well as other items the Commissioners would like to see on the monthly report.
MOTION BY CORSA TO USE $1,430 FROM THE DELAWARE VETERANS HOME FUND TO PROVIDE ADDITIONAL SPEAKERS FOR THE COMMUNITY ROOM FOR THE KARAOKE SYSTEM AND AN ADDITIONAL KARAOKE MACHINE FOR THE DEMENTIA WING, SECONDED BY WEIR, MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION BY CARROLL TO APPROVE THE NEW DONATION LIST, SECONDED BY HARDEN, MOTION CARRIED.

Mr. Dorman reported on implementations being made to provide easier access to health care for residents in Kent and Sussex Counties. He also explained how the VA is looking at improving transportation services in both Southern New Jersey and Southern Delaware. He talked about the Homeless Summit the VA plans to hold in Atlantic City on February 11 & 12, 2010, and discussion followed. He indicated that he is currently contracting to implement valet parking at the Wilmington VA Medical Center to make veterans access to health care easier. He talked about changes to disability compensation exams and provided an update on construction. He announced their budget had been approved and elaborated on some changes and improvements and touched on satisfaction reports. Mr. Davila had questions about suicide prevention and Mr. Dorman provided an explanation. The need for Vet Centers in lower Delaware was discussed. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT DECEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Harden reported the next Northern Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting is scheduled for April 14, 2010. Mr. Davila reported there is a Southern FACC meeting tomorrow at 3:00 pm. He also reported that they are almost ready to submit their 35% plans to the National Cemetery Administration with the construction of the columbarium and the in-ground crypts at the Northern Cemetery.  

HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Commissioner Corsa reported they met on January 13, 2010, at the Veterans Home and he reported on the meeting. 
MOTION BY CARROLL TO APPROVE THE DELAWARE VETERANS HOME STANDARD OPERATING PROCEDURE FOR COLLECTION OF ACCOUNTS RECEIVABLE AND WRITE OFF OF UNCOLLECTIBLE ACCOUNTS, SECONDED BY HARDEN, MOTION CARRIED.

Commissioner Carroll also reminded everyone about the check-off box for donations to the Veterans Home Fund on the State income tax forms. Vice-Chairman Kitson provided information concerning a Veterans Home residency waiver request received.
MOTION BY KITSON TO APPROVE THE RESIDENCY WAIVER REQUEST, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.

LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Commissioner Thompson reported that the legislators are back in session and they are trying to get an appointment.
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported we received approval to fill the Conservation Technician Manager position and will be conducting interviews on Friday, January 22, 2010. 

PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir reported that he sent a thank you letter from the Commission to Morrill Worcester, the founder of the Wreaths Across America program. 

ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – Their Department will participate in the National Salute to Hospitalized Veterans the week of February 8-10, 2010, at the VA Hospital. There are plans for a marathon on May 8, 2010, at Dover Air Force Base (DAFB) and they may be sponsoring the event. Their Department Convention will be June 5, 2010, at the DAFB Museum.
Corsa (VVA) – They have a State meeting on February 2, 2010, in Sussex County. They just completed construction of the memorial in Kent County.  During Christmas, they gathered in New Castle at the memorial to pay tribute to Vietnam Veterans.
Evans (American Legion) – Their Executive meeting will be held on Saturday, January 23, 2010, in Lewes.  Their National Commander will be visiting Delaware on March 10-12, 2010. 
Goss (KWVA) – They ordered their bronze plaque for the Veterans Home and it should be in by the end of the month. They will be meeting shortly to organize their golf tournament for the Wounded Warrior Fund. 
Harden (WAVES) – They will not be meeting until early March 2010, but will be participating in the Salute to Hospitalized Veterans at the VA. 
Kitson (VFW) – The Red, White and Blue Gala will be held on February 27, 2010, at the Dover Sheraton. The Gala is a fundraiser for Operation Uplink phone cards (http://www.operationuplink.org).  Tickets are $40 and can be purchased at http://vfwde.org/.  The Washington Conference will be held March 7-10, 2010. The Commander and President’s testimonial is scheduled for March 27, 2010, at the Sheraton and the State Convention will be in June 2010. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – They will have their Mid-winter Conference in Washington, DC, from February 27- March 2, 2010.  At which time, the Joint Session of the Military Committee of the House and Senate will meet on March 2, 2010, at 2:00 pm.  Also that day, the Northeastern Breakfast will be held at the Cannon Building, Washington, DC, at 9:00 am.  On May 25, 2010, the DAV will be sponsoring “A Day at the Blue Rocks”. 

Sarg (MOAA) – They had a guest speaker from the “Quilts of Valor” at their last meeting and he provided a briefing on the subject.  They will be sponsoring a fundraiser on February 20, 2010, at the UNO Chicago Grill in Dover.
Thompson (MCL) – Reported on the 2009 “Toys for Tots” event. 
Weir (AMVETS) – He reported they recently charted a new AMVETS Post in Milford (Post 9) at The DVH.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Mr. Dorman reported that they have 7,400 individuals nationally who have volunteered to run medical shelters in Haiti and discussion followed.

The issue of supplies getting to wounded troops at Walter Reed Medical Center was discussed. 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
FEBRUARY 16, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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